
 

 
 

April 27, 2021 

 

 

 

The Honorable Peter DeFazio 

Chairman 

House Committee on Transportation and 

Infrastructure 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

The Honorable Sam Graves 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Transportation and 

Infrastructure 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeFazio and Ranking Member Graves: 

 

I am requesting funding for the 222 from 61 to BUS 222 Project in surface transportation 

reauthorization legislation. 

 

The project sponsor for this project is Pennsylvania Department of Transportation and the project 

is located between Muhlenberg and Ontelaunee Townships, in Berks County, PA.  

 

The funding is designated for resurfacing of US 222 from PA 61 to Business US 222 (5th Street 

Highway). Work will include roadway concrete patching and diamond grinding and bridge 

preservation activities on 6 structures in Muhlenberg and Ontelaunee Townships, Berks County, 

PA. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars and is anticipated to have the following 

benefits: US 222 is a Principal Arterial serving Berks County and eastern Pennsylvania. It is 

extremely important for both commercial and personal uses and is part of the designated 

National Highway System (NHS).  Maintenance of this roadway and bridges is addresses know 

deficiencies and extends the roadways service life. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Dan Meuser 

Member of Congress 

April 22, 2021 


